The Unified Chamber of Fort Pierce, Port St. Lucie and all of St. Lucie County

September 28, 2020

Planning and Zoning City of Port St. Lucie 121 Port St. Lucie Blvd. Port St. Lucie, FL 34984

Re: Accelerated Site Plan Review

To Whom It May Concern:

On behalf of the Saint Lucie County Chamber of Commerce, I am writing to inform you of our support of the Accelerated Site Plan Review process put together by city staff.

The Chamber has worked with staff for many years hoping to get these changes in place. We are incredibly thankful for the support of council in putting these text amendment changes forward.

As outlined in the staff memo dated June 26, 2020 and attached here. There would be a change in duplicative oversight and expand staff's ability to approve minor site plans.

We believe these changes will improve efficiency for applicants as well as staff while providing a level of oversight that maintains the integrity of the system and ensures projects comply with standards and regulations.

Sincerely,

Terissa C. Aronson President/CEO